
Elmer Township Meeting 
July 16, 2018 

Minutes 
 
 
 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:08 pm     
 
Members Present:  Marty Galbraith, Supervisor; Jeanie Smith, Clerk; Jenni Layman, Treasurer; Sue 
Stenson, Trustee; Richard Ellis, Trustee  
    
Number of non-members present: 6 
 

 June 2018  minutes approved as read.   
Treasurer’s financial report approved as presented. 
 
Kathleen Solomon spoke to the board and others present about running for the judge position that is on the 
ballot for the November election.  She gave a brief overview of her qualifications and some of her past 
positions.   
 
Sheriff Kevin Grace discussed the millage for department that is also on the ballot, the hiring of a new 
deputy and a new phone system that is going in for the Sheriff dept.   
 
Hill Rd. resident, John, was present.  After reading last month’s minutes he said he was aware that Marty 
had contacted the Rd. Commission on his behalf and that was what he had come to find out.  It was 
suggested to him that he attend a Rd. commission meeting to discuss his issue directly with them.  
 
Election information was given by the clerk on the new equipment and several new election workers that 
will be replacing some of the long-time workers who are no longer able to do elections.  
 
Helmer Rd.:   Marty shared information about someone who was very happy with the road upgrade.   
 
Surveillance cameras will soon be going in and outside the hall and office.  
 
Cemetery:  Discussed work being done around the cemetery.  Jenni made a motion to allow Raquel to 
purchase a power washer. Second by Richard. All were in favor.  
 
Discussion on hall grounds.  It was agreed there is work that could be done that is not currently getting 
done.  Marty will talk with Curt. 
 
Motion made to accept bills as presented – Sue / Jenni  
 
Checks  #1787-1818    
 
Meeting adjourned 8:40 pm.  
 
 
Submitted by 
Jeanie Smith, Clerk  
 
 


